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DoD Worldwide: so many choices, so many opportunities
Interest is building in the 

Department of  Defense Worldwide 
Education Symposium 2009, which 
this year will host the world’s 
largest military education fair.

The breakout presenters and 
panelists slated to appear at the 
Symposium are of  such high caliber, 
and the topics so relevant, that CNN 
has expressed interest in covering it. 

Only three months remain until 
the big event, which will be held 
in Atlanta the week of  July 27-31. 
Nearly 100 breakout and lunch-n-
learn topics are confirmed. 

More than 1,400 people are 
registered. Attendees can modify 
their registration and build a 
custom-made schedule. 

Use your confirmation number 

to modify the default agenda in the 
“My Registration” section. Select 
one of  the 13 concurrent sessions 
available during breakout sessions 
scheduled for Tuesday-Thursday.

The choice of  13 narrows to three 
for Thursday morning’s “Super” 
sessions. 

If  you have not yet registered, 
topic selection can be part of  the 
registration process. 

New topics for this year’s 
symposium include:

4 MOUs between schools and 
DoD

4 Educational opportunities for 
military spouses

4 Student Veterans of  America
4 Automated Neurocognitive 

Assessment Program

4 Education centers in Iraq
4 ELEARNING 2020
Many traditional must-have 

topics also are in the line-up, such 
as an update on VA education 
benefits and the Post 9/11 GI 
Bill, an overview of  credentialing 
and premier distance learning 
methodologies.

Additionally, each concurrent 
session will feature at least one topic 
relevent to Reserve Component 
attendees. 

The choices are many and so are 
the dividends gained by attending 
Worldwide. 

Ultimately, the goal for those 
of  us in Vol Ed should be to equip 
ourselves to do the best job possible 
in “Educating America’s Patriots.”

New ACE guide explains credit for training, experience
A new resource is available for those confused about how 

military training and education converts to college credit.
“A Transfer Guide: Understanding Your Military Transcript 

and ACE Credit Recommendations” provides simple, 
straightforward guidance on understanding military credit 
recommendations and transcripts and includes definitions of  
common terms, answers to frequently asked questions and a 
transfer credit checklist.  

The 51-page guide from the American Council on Education 
(ACE) is available to assist Service members and veterans in 
understanding how they are potentially eligible to earn academic 
credit for their military training and occupational experiences. 

It is available online in PDF format on ACE’s Web site at 
http://www.acenet.edu/militaryprograms/transferguide. It also is 
available through the DANTES Distribution Center. To place an 
order, send an e-mail to dist@navy.mil and reference Stock #2111.

The guide outlines the factors that affect transfer of  military 
credit, such as institutional policy, alignment with appropriate 
courses, procedures, requirements and transfer application 
deadlines. Service members and veterans are encouraged to 
research and identify academic institutions that meet their 
needs as individuals, and as learners, to understand institutional 

(continued on page 2)
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Question #11:
In what year did Servicemembers 
Opportunity Colleges (SOC) 
come into being?

Click button to 
submit answer 
or e-mail it to 

pubs@navy.mil

DANTES Trivia
This is the 11th in a series of  

trivia questions commemorating 
DANTES 35th anniversary, 

which will be celebrated July 
29, 2009, at DoD’s Worldwide 

Education Symposium in 
Atlanta. Be the first person to 
submit the correct answer to 
pubs@navy.mil for a chance 
to win a special prize and be 

recognized at the Symposium.

Congratulations to Terry 
Brubaker, ESO, Mountain Post 
Training and Education Center, 

Fort Carson, Colo., who was 
the first to correctly identify 
Fort Carson as the first DoD 

installation to participate 
in a MIVER visit in 1991.

transfer policies/procedures. They 
also are encouraged to start the 
transcript review process early.

“Credit earned through military 
training and experience can provide 
Service members and veterans with 
an important jump-start when 
pursuing higher education,” said 
ACE President Molly Corbett Broad.  
“Building on ACE’s long history 
of  serving as a bridge between the 

armed services and higher education, 
this guide aims to ease the transition 
from soldier to student.” 

It is the goal of  ACE to implement 
programs and services to reduce the 
many obstacles Service members and 
veterans face as they begin or resume 
postsecondary education.

“We often hear from Service 
members who are frustrated to find 
that the type and amount of  credit 

awarded for their demonstrated 
competencies falls short of  their 
expectations,” said Jim Selbe, ACE 
assistant vice president for lifelong 
learning and 20-year Marine Corps 
veteran. “We are hopeful this guide 
will provide information to these 
men and women who serve our 
nation so they receive credit, when 
appropriate, for their military 
education and training.” 

New ACE guide explains credit for training, experience
(continued from front) 

To register for upcoming Test Control Officer (TCO) Workshops in 
Pensacola, Fla., beginning June 1, military and civilian members must 
request a seat through their Service Command Headquarters/Major 
Command (MACOM) education personnel. Each Service Headquarters/
MACOM education point of  contact should schedule TCO training for 
their Service member directly with the DANTES Training Manager. TCO 
Registrations will no longer be accepted if  submitted directly by the Service 
member or education center employee. TCO Workshops are designed to train 
DoD employees (military, civil service and contract) to administer DANTES-
sponsored exams at established DANTES Test Centers. TCO Workshops are 
scheduled for May 19-21 and August 11-13, 2009. For more information, visit 
http://www.dantes.doded.mil/Dantes_web/training/workshops.htm.

TCO Workshop registration has changed

Riding to WorldWide 09
The National Guard Chopper designed and built by Orange County Choppers 
will be on display at the DoD WorldWide Education Symposium in Atlanta.

mailto:pubs@navy.mil
http://www.dantes.doded.mil/Dantes_web/training/workshops.htm
http://www.dantes.doded.mil
mailto:pubs@navy.mil
mailto:pubs@navy.mil
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Tech-savvy bookworms 
now have a variety of  ways to 
electronically read books. 

On the market today are several 
portable reading devices (also 
known as ebook readers, digital 
readers, ereaders) from 
giants like Amazon, 
Sony and Apple. 

What iPODS did 
for the music business, 
digital readers are 
now doing for the 
publishing industry. 

With digital readers, 
you can read all of  
your favorite books – 
all stored digitally – in 
one compact device. 

The revolutionary 
electronic-paper 
display provides a 
sharp, high-resolution 
screen (8-10 inches) 
that looks and reads 
like real paper. Users 
flip through a book 
simply by tapping the 
edges of  the page. 

They’re simple 
to use. Some of  
the digital readers 
are wireless 
– requiring no 
computer, cables or syncing – and 
they enable you to shop directly 
from the online bookstore, whether 
at the beach, airport or home. The 
book is auto-delivered wirelessly to 
your device in less than one minute. 

The digital readers, with their 
new sleek, thin design (lighter and 
thinner than a typical paperback) 

weigh in at 10 ounces. The portable 
size make them the perfect travel 
companion. 

They’re as thin as 0.36 inches 
and can store hundreds of  books, 
chosen from over 250,000 different 

titles. New releases are around $10; 
some classics sell for around $1.99. 

Many titles, often classics now 
in the public domain, are offered 
for free. The first chapters of  many 
books are offered as a free sample. 
Subscriptions to newspapers cost 
between $5.99 and $14.99 per 
month, magazines between $1.25 

and $3.49 per month, and blogs for 
$0.99-$1.99 per month. 

Also, users can send documents 
to a conversion service that will 
return the specific-formatted file 
to the device for 10 cents – or to a 

personal e-mail account 
for free. 

The long battery life 
allows you to read for 
a week or two before 
recharging and only 
takes two hours to 
fully recharge. Special 
features available include: 
interactive touch screen 
display and built-in light; 
virtual keyboard; page 
turning with the slide 
of  a finger; bookmarks; 
highlighted text with 
a stylus pen; a search 
feature; adjustable font 
size (five different sizes); 
the text-to-speech option 
allowing you to hear 
the text read out loud 
through headphones/ear 
piece; Wi-Fi; Bluetooth; 
3G cell connection; 
dictionary; fast screen 
refresh; edit/delete/
export your notes; clip 
key passages; and even 

remembers for you by opening to 
the last page you read.

Digital readers range in cost 
from $300-$900.

Digital readers
An exciting new chapter in the wonderful world of books

http://www.dantes.doded.mil
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Distance Learning News

New DANTES-affiliated school:
Schiller International University
300 East Bay Drive
Largo, FL 33770
Phone: 877 748-4338/ 727-736-3920
Fax: 727-738-6376
National Accreditation: ACICS
E-mail: admissions@schiller.edu 
URL: http://www.schiller.edu
* International Business (AS)
* General (Interdepartmental) 
Studies (BA)
* International Business (BBA)
* International Hotel and 
Tourism Management (BBA)
* International Relations and 
Diplomacy (BA)
* Business Administration (MBA)
* International Business (MBA)
* International Hotel and 
Tourism Management (MBA)
* International Management (IM)
* Management of  Information 
Technology (MBA) 

Catalog of  Nationally 
Accredited Distance 
Learning Programs

Embry-Riddle Aeronautical 
University-Worldwide Campus has 
announced two new graduate degree 
programs. 

The Master of  Business 
Administration in Aviation (MBAA) 
and the Master of  Science in Logistics and Supply Chain Management 
(MSLSCM) are available entirely online. 

The MBAA is designed to emphasize the application of  modern 
management concepts, methods and tools to the challenges of  aviation and 
business. 

The MBAA is oriented toward leaders and decision makers who need 
the skills to efficiently and effectively manage scarce resources, operate in 
an atmosphere of  heightened national and international competition and 
respond to the call to preserve our world’s fragile ecosystem. 

The MSLSCM degree is designed to prepare students to manage the 
transformational changes taking place in logistics and supply chain 
management in the aviation and aerospace industry, as well as related 
industries. 

Students will learn core management skills and also will gain knowledge 
in sourcing, procurement, contracting, warehousing, inventory management, 
transportation, integrated logistics and supply chain security.  

To learn more about Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University’s-Worldwide 
Campus, contact them via e-mail at worldwide.online.recruitment@erau.edu 
or call 1-800-359-3728. Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University-Worldwide 
Campus is listed in the DANTES External Degree catalog, which is available 
at http://www.dantescatalogs.com/DEDCProgramList.aspx?InstitutionID=41.

Last year, the Distance Education 
and Training Council (DETC) had 
110 accredited institutions with 2.3 
million students enrolled.  

More than 50 percent of  the 
270,000 new students at DETC 
postsecondary institutions were 
male, and the average age of  
students was 37. More than 70 
percent of  students were employed 
at the time of  enrollment, and the 
average graduation rate in 2008 
was 73 percent. The most popular 
non-degree DETC programs were 
real estate, photography, paralegal, 
HVAC technician and medical 
programs.

The number of  new students 

at DETC degree institutions was 
240,000, with the average age of  
students being 37. More than 50 
percent were male. Ninety percent 
were employed at the time of  
enrollment, and the average degree 
program graduation rate for 2008 
was 57 percent. Some of  the most 
popular degree programs were 
business administration, health care 
administration, criminal justice, 
paralegal and computer science.

Some of  the trends seen in DETC-
member institutions include:

* Migration to online learning 
with fixed program dates

* More career-related degrees at 
the associate degree level

* An increase in Net 2.0 features 
such as Webcams, i-Pods, blogs, 
forums, Facebook, etc.

* More use of  open-source learning 
software, including Moodle.

Michael Lambert, DETC executive 
director, attributed the increase in 
online enrollments to:

– Convenience
– Job layoffs or fear of  layoffs
– Employer endorsement of  online 

learning
– Public acceptance of  online 

learning   
– Internet availability in homes 

and more faculty who embrace online 
learning as being as effective as face-
to-face.

A snapshot of DETC in 2008

Two new master’s programs available

http://www.dantes.doded.mil
mailto:admissions@schiller.edu
http://www.schiller.edu
mailto:worldwide.online.recruitment@erau.edu
http://www.dantescatalogs.com/DEDCProgramList.aspx?InstitutionID=41
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DANTES Testing Programs

Testing Calendar
May 2009 
7, 12, 14 – ASE (CONUS)
12, 13, 14 – ASE (Overseas)

May 2009
7, 12, 14 – ASE (CONUS) 
12, 13, 14 – ASE (Overseas) 
(ASE registration deadline was March 24)

June 2009
8 – LSAT (U.S., Puerto Rico, Canada, 	
Europe and Africa)
19 – ECE Extended Response (Essay)
29 – LSAT (Australia, New Zealand and 
Asia)

July 2009
25-29 – Praxis*

Notes:
– Overseas test sites send orders six 
weeks before the test date. CONUS test 
sites send orders four weeks before the 
test date. Contractors ship tests to arrive 
just before the planned test date. 
*Choose only one day to administer. 
Submit separate Prometric order forms 
for GRE Subject and Praxis.

http://www.dantes.doded.mil/dantes_web/
library/docs/examinations/exams_calendar.pdf

Test Control Officers are reminded 
that June 30, 2009, is the last day to 
administer the current year Scholastic 
Aptitude Test. 

SAT exams administered after this 
date will not be scored, so potential 
examinees need to be informed of  this 
deadline. 

In lieu of  the SAT, use the ACT from 
July through September. DANTES test 
sites may continue to use the current 
SAT exam Form 59 until the June 30 
cutoff  date. Return all SAT Form 59 
exams immediately after June 30. The 
SAT for use 2009-2010 may be ordered 
at the same time, but it will not be 
shipped until all of  the test center’s old 
SAT test booklets are received at the 
testing agency. 

The new SAT will be shipped in September 2009 and scoring begins Oct. 1. 
The 2009-2010 DANTES/SAT Examiner Manual will provide instructions 

for the SAT Exam. Send questions about the SAT to exams@navy.mil.

For DANTES Test Control 
Officers (TCO) and Alternate TCOs,  
DANTES-sponsored academic test 
order forms (ACT, Excelsior College, 
and Prometric) are available on the 
DANTES Education Management 
Information System (EMIS) online 
account. 

To logon, click on the Exam 
Programs Forms tab. The forms 
are available with the Document 
Receipt and Annual Facilities 
Review forms. 

On the ACT and Prometric forms, 
click on the word “Typewriter” and 
this will let you fill in your order.
Then, print the form to scan and 
e-mail to the testing agency. The 
Excelsior College form allows you to 
fill in the online form immediately.

Test forms are 
available online

SAT forms are due June 30, 2009

Recently, the Service Bureau Education Chiefs authorized military 
dependents, civil servants working on bases and retirees to take Federal 
Aviation Administration (FAA) exams at activated DANTES/FAA Test Sites. 

This new authorization allows these groups to access FAA exams at no 
cost to them. Commercial testing locations require payments that could be 
extremely costly. 

To find bases offering FAA exams, go online to the DANTES Web site 
at http://www.dantes.doded.mil/Dantes_web/library/docs/certification/faa_
locations_chart.pdf. 

To discuss the FAA testing program, contact certprog@navy.mil.

DANTES test site personnel at base education centers that are interested 
in establishing an FAA computer-based testing center are invited to attend a 
pre-conference workshop that will be available at the 2009 DoD Worldwide 
Education Symposium in Atlanta. The Federal Aviation Administration, 
along with DANTES, will offer two workshops (July 26 and July 27 from 
3:30–5:30 p.m.). To register, contact the DANTES Credentialing Program 
office at (850) 452-1111 ext. 3194, DSN 922-1111 ext. 3194/3213, or send an 
email to certprog@navy.mil.  

Civilians get approval for FAA exams

FAA Test Administrator training 
available at WW09

http://www.dantes.doded.mil
http://www.dantes.doded.mil/dantes_web/
mailto:exams@navy.mil
http://www.dantes.doded.mil/Dantes_web/library/docs/certification/faa_
mailto:certprog@navy.mil
mailto:certprog@navy.mil
http://www.dantes.doded.mil/Dantes_web/library/docs/certification/faa_locations_chart.pdf
http://www.dantes.doded.mil/dantes_web/library/docs/examinations/exams_calendar.pdf
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The DANTES Examination Program Handbook (DEPH) is updated quarterly.
These changes can be found in the Exams Management Information System
(EMIS) at https://secure.doded.mil/EMIS/DEPHOnline.asp.

FY09 DEPH Changes

FY09, 3rd Quarter

PART I
Page

Number(s) Change Date
I-8

I-9

I-46, 49

I-77

Newly established test sites initially will be
designated as non-stocking.

New requirement for GED test site establishment.

DANTES Distribution Center email address
changed to dist@navy.mil.

Deleted: Include GEDTS TCID95 Center ID Sheet.

15 Apr 09

PART II
Page

Number(s) Change Date
Ch 4 DSST

Ch 5 CLEP

Ch 7 GRE

Ch 9 Praxis

Ch 10 LSAT

II-4-1, 7, 8,
9, 10, 11,
13, 14, 15

II-4-9

II-4-20

II-4-31

II-4-33, 34

II-5-1, 8, 9,
11, 12, 13,
16, 18, 19,
25, 31

II-5-11

II-5-39

II-7-12

II-9-15

II-10-4

Term changed from On-Base NTC to
Base-Sponsored NTC.

Change describing where a base-sponsored NTC
may be located.

Incorrect answer sheet procedure added.

Unfunded civilian test fee at all NTCs changed to
$80.

DANTES Distribution Center email address
changed to dist@navy.mil.

Term changed from On-Base NTC to
Base-Sponsored NTC.

Change describing where a base-sponsored NTC
may be located.

DANTES Distribution Center email address
changed to dist@navy.mil.

Address on GRE General Reimbursement Form
changed to St. Paul, MN.

Added exam: Early Childhood: Content
Knowledge, Test Code 10022.

Changes for obtaining copies of the LSAT/LSDS
Information Book.

15 Apr 09

http://www.dantes.doded.mil
https://secure.doded.mil/EMIS/DEPHOnline.asp
mailto:dist@navy.mil
mailto:dist@navy.mil
mailto:dist@navy.mil
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According to the FY 2008 VolEd Fact Sheet, the Navy reported the most 
doctoral degree completions with 36. Congratulations go out once more to Larry 
Cousins, Education Technician, Navy College Office, Everett Wash., and Team 
Navy for being the first to submit the correct answer.

As of  April 10, team standings are: Navy 1,125; Army 1,040; Marine Corps 750; 
Air Force 335; Schools 280; National Guard 230; Coast Guard 120; and Others 50.

The first correct response to reach dantesWW@navy.mil will earn the player’s team 
100 points toward the WW09 Team Spirit Award. A team is defined by the Service or 
organization indicated by that player’s official e-mail address and current duty assignment. 
The first winning individual each month also will receive a limited-edition WW09 T-shirt.
All correct responses received after the winner will earn 10 points for their team. Incorrect 
attempts will be awarded 5 points for playing. 

Congratulations to April trivia winner

In 2009, Atlanta’s Hartsfield-Jackson International Airport was 
named the nation’s busiest in terms of  flights. A close competitor was 
O’Hare in Chicago, whose numbers slightly decreased as Hartsfield’s 
slowly increased. 

Question: How many years in a row has Hartsfield-Jackson 
International Airport been recognized (according to government data) 
as the nation’s busiest in terms of  flights?

May trivia question

DoD Worldwide Education Symposium 2009

Don’t be left out!
DoD Worldwide is less than 

three months away, and 
DANTES is counting down the 

top 10 reasons to attend.

(#3) Super Sessions!  
New for WW09 are two 

breakout sessions that will 
offer a choice of world-class 

speakers and insightful 
panels stacked with 

world-renowned experts.

By Amanda Ray
Mass Communication Specialist

The USS Ronald Reagan (CVN 76) hosted a college 
education fair onboard ship last month so Sailors could 
explore the educational opportunities available to them.

“I think having this fair shows our Sailors what’s 
available and I think it’s great,” said Master Chief  
Engineman (AW/SW) Joseph Matteo, who attended the 
fair to pick up brochures for junior Sailors in his shop. 
“I think this fair is a good deal for them because it gives 
them a one-stop place to talk to counselors from so many 
different schools.” 

Representatives from more than 40 organizations 
set up displays in the ship’s hangar bay and offered 
information to Sailors about education opportunities 
available before and after their enlistment ends.

“I think a lot of  Sailors don’t know what they’ll be 
doing once they get out of  the Navy, and I think this is 
an excellent program,” said Rachel L. Wolff, ABF3, who 
came to find out how she could pursue her interests in 
marine biology or veterinary school.

Sailors were given information about traditional 
college classroom courses, as well as colleges that offer 
online and distance learning courses.

“I’m finding that most people seem to be more 

interested in online courses for when they go out on 
deployment, which I think is awesome,” said Nashana 
Seals, Springfield College School of  Human Services 
representative. “I think it’s great to promote education 
in any setting, and the Service members seem to be 
excited about it. It appears to interest a lot of  people.”

Sailors turn out in force for education fair onboard ship

Submitted photo

Sailors onboard the USS Ronald Reagan gather information at 
an education fair held onboard the ship.

mailto:dantesWW@navy.mil
http://www.dantes.doded.mil
http://www.ww09atlanta.com/
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Each year, Servicemembers 
Opportunity Colleges (SOC) hosts 
regional workshops to offer updates 
and share valuable information 
with its more than 1,750 member 
institutions. 

This year, SOC hosted six such 
events in various areas of  the 
country. All were met with great 
enthusiasm and standing room only 
attendance. 

The major goal of  the workshop 
is to highlight ways colleges can 
use SOC programs to recruit and 
retain students in a military market 
comprised of  active-duty and 
reserve component Service members, 
military family members and 
veterans. 

The workshop presents 
information about the military’s 
tuition assistance policy and other 
educational initiatives available to 
Service members and their families. 

The high attendance at SOC 
workshops this year is partly due 
to increased college interest in the 
educational benefits provided to 
veterans under the Post-9/11 GI Bill. 

Highlights of  the workshop 
include presentations by Veteran 
Affairs Educational Liaison 
Representatives who explain VA 
benefits under the Post-9/11 GI Bill 
and institutional implications of  this 
legislation. There also is a brief  on 
the American Council on Education’s 
Military Programs evaluation of  
military training and experience for 
college credit.

At the workshop held on March 27 
in Washington, D.C., more than 100 
institutional representatives from 16 
states participated. 

Only one workshop remains on 
the calendar for 2009. It will be 
held May 7, 2009, at the Courtyard 
Cherry Creek Hotel in Denver, Colo.

Final ‘09 SOC workshop set for May 7
PACOM announces 
education services 
contract awardees
The 15th Contracting Squadron 

has received the last signed 
document from the awardees, 
and official contract award 
notifications are posted on the 
Federal Business Opportunities 
Web site. 

New contracts will include 
the following contract line item 
numbers (CLINs). 

High School/Basic Skills
• X001 High School Completion 
– Central Texas College
• X002 Academic Skills Program 
– Central Texas College

Undergraduate and 
Graduate Programs

• X001 Technical/Occupational 
College Programs – Central Texas 
College
• X002 Undergraduate Lower 
Level Division Programs – 
University of  Maryland
• X003 Undergraduate Asian 
Studies/Foreign Languages 
– University of  Maryland
• X004 Undergraduate Upper 
Level Division Programs – 
University of  Maryland
• X005 Graduate program 
Management/Business 
Administration – University of  
Phoenix
• X006 Graduate program 
Education – University of  
Phoenix
• X007 Graduate program 
International Relations – Troy 
University

The new High School/Academic 
Skills and the Undergraduate 
programs contracts are effective 
on Aug. 1, 2009. 

New graduate programs 
contracts will become effective on 
Sept. 1, 2009.

Open for business!
Last month, Coastline Community College held a ribbon cutting ceremony 
marking the grand opening of the National Testing Center at the Navy College 
Office (NCO) onboard NAS Pensacola. Kelly Curreri, NCO director, did the 
honors of cutting the ribbon. Accompanying her are (from left) Joel Menges, 
test examiner, Lt. Shelline Floyd from CID Learning Site Corry Station, DANTES 
Director Jeffrey Cropsey and Shawn Mann, Coastline’s manager of military 
outreach programs.

http://www.dantes.doded.mil
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Make plans now to attend DoD’s 
Worldwide Education Symposium 
2009 as DANTES and CPP Inc. 
are offering multiple four-hour 
workshops on the MBTI® and 
Strong® assessments. 

Everyone who registers for the 
workshop will take the MBTI 
Self-Scorable Assessment to learn 
about themselves, as well as how to 
administer and interpret to groups 
and individuals. 

In addition to learning about 
the instruments, participants will 
become certified, through DANTES, 
to use this instrument at their 
education centers.

You’ll find this workshop to be an 
interactive, fun experience. MBTI 
is an invaluable tool for counseling 
Service members wanting to take 
college or technical courses, and/
or transitioning Service members 

who want to know what to do after 
separation from the military.  

Past workshop attendees have 
raved about their experience. Their 
evaluation comments include:

 /   “The session went so fast, and 
I learned so much. I can’t wait to get 
back and start helping people using 
MBTI and Strong.”
/    “I always wanted to use MBTI 

but it seemed hard, and you made it 
easy.”

To select a workshop date and 
time that fits your schedule, go to 
http://www.ww09atlanta.com. 

To register for one of  the 
workshops, send an e-mail to 
counseling@navy.mil that includes 
your name, organization, location, 
e-mail address and the date you 
prefer to attend the MBTI/Strong 
workshop.  We hope to see you at the 
WW09 MBTI workshop.

MBTI/Strong Interest Inventory 
workshops are available at WW09

The Department of  Defense 
Worldwide Education Symposium 
will be held in Atlanta at the 
Marriott Marquis Hotel the last 
week in July. For 
the first time in its 
illustrious history, 
the Symposium 
will include a free 
education fair for all 
uniformed Service 
members.

This summer will 
be a banner year for 
military voluntary 
education. The Post 9/11 GI Bill will 
go into effect, providing veterans 
with unparalleled education benefits. 
The Symposium will be at the center 
of  the dawning of  this generation-
changing event.

On Wednesday, July 29th, between 
the hours of  10:45 a.m. and 3 p.m., 

uniformed Service members will be 
admitted for free into the WW09 
Exhibit Hall. Furthermore, adult 
family members are welcome to join 
their sponsor at the event.  

This is being billed as The World’s 
Largest Military Education Fair, and 
passes will be available through your 
local military education center.

Uniformed Service members will 
have a unique chance to talk directly 
to the 160 colleges, universities, 
licensure and certification agencies 
and educational vendors involved 
in WW09. A literal “Who’s Who” 
in military voluntary education 
are offering a once-in-a-lifetime 
opportunity to expand our horizons.  
Visit the WW09 Web site at http://
ww09atlanta.com to see a complete 
list of  exhibitors.  

I am personally excited to see 
the latest innovations in education 

technology. Education is evolving 
at a break-neck speed, and trying 
to keep up is very challenging.  The 
Symposium will give us more insight 
into the wave of  the future.  

I am looking forward to meeting 
and thanking the many professionals 
involved in military voluntary 
education. I also will get a chance 
to hear from attendees, and I hope 
to greet each of  you at the Exhibit 
Hall. For more information, go to 
Worldwide Web site or contact me.  

Finally, I am honored to facilitate 
the Senior Enlisted Panel consisting 
of  senior enlisted advisors and key 
senior enlisted representatives. 

As an attendee of  WW06, the 
Senior Enlisted Panel was the 
highlight of  my experience. To be 
on the stage with these individuals 
this year will be the highlight of  my 
career.

From the Advisor’s Desk

MCPO Tim Zernick
DANTES Special 
Enlisted Advisor

World’s largest military education fair will be held at DoD Worldwide

Looking back 
to the year: 

1972

In this year, the 
Servicemembers 

Opportunity Colleges 
program was created.

Thirty five years 
of DANTES

1974 — 2009

http://www.dantes.doded.mil
http://www.ww09atlanta.com
mailto:counseling@navy.mil
http://ww09atlanta.com
http://ww09atlanta.com
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DANTES programs. 
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to Code 10E at the above address. 
Reproduction in whole or in part is 
permitted for any purpose of  the 
United States Government, except 
that copyrighted materials may not 
be reproduced without written
permission from the copyright 
owner.

The Secretary of  the Navy 
has determined this publication         
necessary in the transaction of  
business required by law of  the 
Department of  the Navy. Funds for 
printing this publication have been 
approved by the Navy Publications 
and Printing policy committee.
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Katherine Belcher, Editor
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Kapiolani Community 
College recently conducted 
a graduation luncheon for 
seven Sailors receiving their 
certificates of  completion for 
the “Galley Watch Captain” 
course. 

The award luncheon 
protocol varied, as it was the 
graduates who took care of  
setting up the dining room, 
preparing and serving the 
food and cleaning up after the 
ceremony. 

It was all part of  the 
course, and this was their 
final exam. Invited guests 
were served a delicious variety 
of  entrees and desserts.
Items on the menu included Cajun 
steamed shrimp, Oysters Rockefeller, 
Vietnamese shrimp rolls, scallop 
salad, tropical fruit tray, rum-glazed 

flat iron steak, stuffed Chicken 
Doria, carrot cake, and New York 
style cheese cake. 

Navy commands in the Far 
East nominate and send their Mess 

Management Specialists to 
this four-week course, knowing 
that having good food onboard 
ships and submarines is very 
important to the health and 
morale of  the crew. 

Ron Takahashi is 
the department head 
of  Kapiolani’s Culinary 
Program. Martin Risard is 
the instructing chef, and 
Myra Yamada is the learning 
training authority for the 
Training Support Detachment 
that coordinates the classes 
and students for the course.  

The amount of  college 
credit awarded for completing 
this course is currently being 

re-evaluated by ACE. The old course 
provided three semester hours of  
upper level credit in Advanced Food 
Preparation.

Participants in the class included, from left, CS2 Marcus 
Bonda, CS3 (SS) Charles Hughes, CS3(SS) Cody Jung, 
CS3 Erick Medrano, CS3(SS) Ryan Murray, CSSN(SS) 
Charles Tanner and CSSN(SS) Jermaine Williams.

Sailors given chance to develop, showcase culinary skills
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